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TCC Correspondence March 2024 

Inwards: 

• Tony Whi0aker, COO, WDC:  Announcing the commencement of the Annual Plan 2024/25 roadshow for drop-
in events in halls & community venues.  Background informaLon a0ached. 

• Russell Gibbs, TMRT:  Monthly report to TCC on this month’s acLvity. 
• Jane Morgan, PFT:  Monthly report to TCC meeLng. 
• Crystal Beavis, WDC Councillor:  CommunicaLon from Jeff Penno (Road Policing Manager for Waikato District) 

regarding concerns around the Tamahere area.  Suggest we invite NZ Police to our May meeLng to get their 
direct feedback & areas of concern. 

• Geoff King, Chief InformaLon Officer, WDC:  TCC Works & Issues Report for April meeLng. 
• Geoff King, Chief InformaLon Officer, WDC:  Response to Sco0 Mathias regarding latest invoice for Tamahere 

Forum. 
• Sumit Mammen, Project Manager, Pinnacles Civil:  Feedback based on Bevan’s query regarding safety roading 

improvements around Tamahere School. 
• The CommunicaLons, WDC:  CirculaLon of the Heritage Day Poster 2024.  Event scheduled for Saturday 20 

April. 
• Brian Cathro, Stakeholder and CommunicaLons Manager, Waikato District Alliance:  NoLficaLon of safety 

improvements around Tamahere School – scope of work. 
• Tamahere Community Forum Update 
• Sco0 Mathias, Omnimedia:  Request of confirmaLon of details for the next meeLng to be adverLsed on the 

Tamahere Forum website. 
• Stephanie Dean, WDC:  Request for a drop-in session to be held at the Community Centre on Tuesday 2 April 

6.30pm – 8.00pm regarding the Enhanced Annual Plan. 
• Transport, WRC:  NoLficaLon that the drag RLTP 2024-2054 hearing have been delayed to Monday 22 April. 
• Sco0 Mathias, Omnimedia:  ConfirmaLon of recent submissions posted on Tamahere Forum. 
• Maggie Wilcock, TCC community:  Feedback on the submission made by TCC on Reserve ReclassificaLon for 

Crawfords Quarry. 
• Hamilton City Council:  ConfirmaLon of Council’s adopLon of its 2024-34 LTP consultaLon document.  There is 

a proposed rate increase of 19.9% for next year followed by four years of 15.5% increases.   
• Katelyn Aitchison, Corporate Planner, WDC:  ConfirmaLon of receipt of submission for reclassificaLon of 

Crawfords Quarry. 
• Waikato District Council:  Funding is now open for our Waste MinimisaLon Fund. 
• Reserve Planning, WDC:  Acknowledgement of Tamahere Reserve (Crawford Quarry) reclassificaLon 

submission. 
• Maggie Wilcock, TCC community:  Feedback to Charles on proposed update to WDC Animal Bylaw. 
• John Brown, AcLng CommunicaLons and Engagement Manager, WDC:  InformaLon on Enhanced Annual Plan 

messages & FAQs. 
• Elizabeth Saunders, Senior Democracy Advisor, WDC:  Acknowledgement of receipt of TCC meeLng minutes. 
• Sco0 Mathias, Omnimedia:  QR code for Tamahere Park fitness staLons – looking for feedback. 
• Sue Robertson, TCC community:  Merge lane from Alfred Main Drive onto State Highway 1 – dangerous merge 

lane – needs to be reported to NZTA. 
• Tamahere Community Forum Update:  13 March 2024. 
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• Robert Cribb, TCC community:  Photos of public toilet in Cambridge – with toilet seat & the ability to wash & 
dry your hands. 

• Mike Keir, WDC Councillor:  To Paul Johnson - request for informaLon to be included in acknowledgment 
plaque.  

• Sco0 Mathias, Omnimedia:  TCC minutes to be available through the Forum website and request for anything 
else to be included in the next mailout. 

• Mike Keir, WDC Councillor:  LighLng for fitness staLons at Tamahere Park plus seats near fitness staLons as 
well as signage & QR codes. 

• Reem, WRC:  Acknowledging receipt of submission on drag RLTP 2024-2054 along with a hearing Lme for 
TCC’s submission. 

• Geoff King, Chief InformaLon Officer, WDC: Photos of vandalised public toilets in the Waikato District as well 
as damage to new toilets at Tamahere Park. 

• Leo Koppens, TMRT:  Response to Rebecca Law regarding the Tamahere Reserve ReclassificaLon 
• Geoff King, Chief InformaLon Officer, WDC:  CirculaLon of the 2023 paper from Rebecca Law on the proposal 

to classify the reserve as Local Purpose (Ecological). 
• Robert Cribb, TCC community:  Acknowledgement to Charles regarding his work on the Tamahere CCTV 

project. 
• David Ralfe, TCC community:  Acknowledgement to Charles of receipt of TCC submission to WRC regarding the 

Transport Plan. 
• Megan May, General Manager Service Delivery, WDC:  updated TCC on the Tamahere CCTV project along with 

a Lmeline of the process from early 2023 unLl now (4 March 2024). 
• David Speirs, Director, Regional RelaLonships – Wkto/BOP:  response to Charles’s email 29 February covering 

Southern Links update, Expressway and local road access to Hillcrest plus agreeing to provide someone to 
a0end a TCC meeLng in the future. 

• Mike Keir, WDC Councillor:  ConfirmaLon that the Playground CreaLons installaLon will commence Monday 
11 March. 

• WRC Customer Experience Team:  ConfirmaLon of receipt of submission on the Drag Waikato Regional Land 
Transport Plan 2024-2054 

• Crystal Beavis, WDC Councillor:  InvitaLon to the blessing/celebraLon of the Tauwhare sculpture (Saturday 2 
March) at Tauwhare Hall. 

• Jane Morgan, PFT:  Monthly report to TCC meeLng. 
• Russell Gibbs, TMRT:  Monthly report to TCC meeLng. 
• Geoff King, Chief InformaLon Officer, WDC:  Offer of having Rebecca Law a0end April’s meeLng to discuss & 

explain the reclassificaLon and name change for Tamahere Reserve (Crawfords Quarry). 
• Office of Tim van de Molen, MP for Waikato:  Acknowledgement of receipt of correspondence with David 

Speirs (NZTA) 
• Geoff King, Chief InformaLon Officer, WDC:  TCC Works & Issues Report plus Road Naming Policy 
• Tamahere Community Forum Update 
• Jim Ebenhoh, Planning & Policy Manager, WDC:  WDC Blueprint document & webpage update. 

Outward: 

• Bevin Coley:  Feedback to Brian Cathro regarding the scope of proposed work around Tamahere School. 
• Charles:  Agrees that we could invite NZ Police to our next meeLng (May) to help combat road speed 

blackspots. 
• Charles:  ConfirmaLon from Charles regarding the consultaLon drop-in meeLng by WDC.  Drop-in will run 

from 6.30pm – 7.30pm.  TCC meeLng will start at 7.30pm with a brief presentaLon from WDC at the start of 
the meeLng followed by our normal business. 

• Jane:  Feedback to Charles on proposed drop-in session clash with TCC meeLng 
• Janis:  Feedback to Charles on proposed drop-in session clash with TCC meeLng 
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• Charles:  Circulated WDC document regarding engagement with communiLes on LTP proposed 13.75% rate 
increase as well as the 12 March Workshop presentaLon. 

• Charles:  Following Stephanie Dean’s request for a drop-in session, Charles has proposed truncated meeLng of 
8.30pm – 9.30pm. 

• Charles:  ConfirmaLon of drag to be circulated to TCC and offer of assistance from Sco0 Mathias regarding the 
QR code. 

• Jane Manson:  Update to Charles on the Tamahere Story Board. 
• Charles:  CirculaLon of submission on Reserve reclassificaLon for Crawfords Quarry. 
• Charles:  Response to Mike Keir regarding Tamahere Park fitness staLon quesLons. 
• Charles:  Acknowledgement & acceptance of presentaLon Lme on Drag RLTP 2024-2054 submission. 
• Lyn:  Response to Sue Robertson regarding the unsafe merge lane exiLng Alfred Main Drive & merging onto 

State Highway 1. 
• Charles:  Sent a copy of TCC’s submission to WRC for the Drag Waikato Regional Land Transport Plan 2024-

2054 to Davis Speirs. 
• Charles:  ConfirmaLon to Geoff King that tamaherecommunity@gmail.com is our preferred email contact for 

TCC. 
• Charles:  TCC submission to WRC for the Drag Waikato Regional Land Transport Plan (RLTP) 2024-2054.  This 

submission was also circulated to the commi0ee. 
• Charles:  Request to Asanka Meththa (WDC) for an update regarding the Tamahere CCTV installaLon project 
• Charles:  CirculaLon of the drag 2024 Regional Transport Plan (RLTP) – submissions close Monday 4 March. 


